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	Nursery

	This week, Nursery has been studying the season ‘Spring’ and we have been learning about the names of baby animals and the idea that the trees and flowers are waking up after their winter sleep. We have been looking at Farm animals and rhyme through the story, ‘The Pig in the Pond’ and the noises that the Farm animals make.  Well done children! You have worked really hard!

	Reception

	
	This week has been a very exciting week in Reception! Our visitors arrived on Monday afternoon- 10 eggs! We have watched with lots of excitement as our chicks have hatched! We have learnt lots of new vocabulary such as incubator, hatch, pipping, egg tooth, beak and brooder. We are learning how to care for the chicks and we have been deciding on some names!  In Literacy, we have read some different versions of the story 'The Little Red Hen'. We have also learned how to retell the story - the children have been fantastic at using expression and changing their voices to suit each of the animals.  In Maths, we have been practising taking away. The children have been doing this practically using eggs and mark making. Some children have been able to take away by counting back. Please remember you are welcome to come into school every home time whilst we've got the chicks to share the experience with your child.

	Year 1

	1A
	This week has been a fairly normal one!! No inspectors, no assembly to practise, just hard work as usual.
We have been becoming weather forecasters in our Literacy lessons - we have stood up and presented our forecast to the class and written about them using linked sentences. In Numeracy we have been practising our times tables and finding halves of different numbers. We have been investigating materials in Science and making sensible predictions. Well done everyone and don't forget your Easter Hat for Monday 7th April!!!

	1H
	This week, in numeracy, we have been exploring multiplication and looking at the 2, 5 and 10 times tables. In literacy, we have been writing weather reports. The children have been looking at the skies throughout the day and using lots of new vocabulary to give reports on the weather. I was very impressed with Rohan and Daanyaal who have been giving me regular, detailed updates on the ever-changing weather! Keep watching the skies, 1H!

	1T
	We have had a busy week in 1T! In Literacy this week we have had great fun becoming weather reporters and writing our own weather reports. In Numeracy we have carried on practising our 2, 5, and 10 times tables as well as learning how to find half of a number. We have also learnt about different materials in IPC and carried out an investigation to find out which materials float or sink. We then used the findings to design our own bath toy. A big well done to Shane, Moutisem and Nikola for their amazing bath toy designs!

	Year 2

	2H
	What a busy a week in 2H this week. We have started our new literacy topic on nocturnal animals. We have researched bats, hedgehogs, foxes and owls and found out loads of interesting facts about them. In literacy we then wrote some sentences about them using conjunctions. In maths we have been looking at the inverse operation. Well done on a good week 2H. Keep up the hard work next week.

	2L
	This week we have had lots of fun researching nocturnal animals. We looked at books and fact sheets and discovered lots of facts about bats, owls, foxes and hedgehogs and made our own information leaflet. We have also been completing art work for the Charlie and the Chocolate factory exhibition making lots of lollipops, candy canes and even a giant oompa loompa!! Well done everyone.

	2W
	This week, as part of our IPC topic, we have been researching Nocturnal animals. We have focused on bats, hedgehogs, foxes and owls. All children had the opportunity to explore the animals through books and information sheets. We also shared some information on the computer and through video clips. Everyone showed enthusiasm and interest in the topic and worked well together.  A special well done to Sanita, Anisha, Ibby and Uniqua who were particularly focused throughout the lessons. 
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	Year 3

	3B
	It has been another super week in 3B. The children have been working really hard in all areas of the curriculum. In Science, the children have been testing different materials according to their flexibility, durability, strength and absorbency. Children showed excellent cooperation skills, working together effectively in groups. 
Well done 3B!

	3M
	We have had another brilliant week in 3M as the children have been working hard on their Myths and Legends stories in Literacy and created bar charts in Maths. In Science the children tested the different characteristics of materials as well as investigating absorbency. Great work 3M.

	3T
	In 3T this week the children have been investigating the characteristics of different materials. They have tested for absorbency, flexibility, strength and transparency. In Spanish the children have learnt the months of the year and can ask someone when their birthday is and reply. Well done 3T.

	Year 4

	4L
	This week in 4L we have started our new literacy topic, information texts.  In numeracy, children have been calculating area.  Well done Set 2, you did a superb job!  We have also been looking at food groups and investigating if we are truly what we eat!

	4HY
	This week 4HY have been busy learning about the food pyramid during IPC and seen what kinds of foods they should be eating more of to stay healthy. During outdoor education, they also learnt about how forces help to create movement. Well done to Hafiza for sharing her knowledge of gravity during the experiment.

	4W
	In IPC this week, the children have looked at the 5 food groups and created the food pyramid by placing or drawing food items that should go in each section. The children were able to identify which foods were better for your health and we also discussed the fact that foods that are high in sugar or fat are not necessarily 'bad' for you, unless eaten all the time and in large quantities. Everything in moderation.

	Year 5

	5J
	This week 5J have been finishing off our’ What a Wonderful World’ IPC topic with a debate! We explored global warming and the effects that certain things have on the environment, looking at the ozone layer and greenhouse gases in detail. We discussed an opportunity in the local area where there are plans to build a new shopping complex on a rural area of land. We considered both sides of the argument, and then each team (for and against) worked on their campaigns!

	5S
	This week in 5S, we have been starting our P.E Athletics unit, looking at building up the children's stamina and fitness levels ready for the Summer unit. In IPC, we are concluding our unit 'What a Wonderful World' and explored how the world must work together for mutual benefit. Thank you to my volunteer 'countries' for their co-operation to demonstrate how one country's selfish actions can impact negatively upon those around them.

	5T
	This week in 5T the children have been learning all about how pollution in rivers or deforestation can affect different countries and continents.  They enjoyed discussing issues such as acid rain and were amazed to find out about how dams were built.  In maths we have been looking at ordering decimals and converting pence to pounds, with the help of Bart Simpson!  In Literacy we have been comparing the characters Manyara and Nyasha in ‘Mufaro’s beautiful daughters’ as part of our ‘Stories from other Cultures’ unit. This week’s star of the week is Jamil A; well done!

	Year 6


	
	Another busy week in year 6 this week as we prepare for the upcoming SATs. We are all very pleased of with the progress you are making. It is nice to see all of your hard work and revision being reflected in your scores. Keep up the good work everybody. We are delighted by the commitment and dedication of all of the pupils. It is great to see so many of you attending Easter SATs club. Well done.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 28th March 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Monday, 7th April 2014 – Easter Hat parade KS1 – 9.15am


Thursday, 10th April 2014, Charlie & the Chocolate Factory Performance 7pm


Friday, 11th April 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER HOLIDAYS


Monday, 28th April 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS





Monday, 5th May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR BANK HOLIDAY


Friday, 16th May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Monday, 19th May – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Thursday, 22nd May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR ELECTIONS


Monday, 21st July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING














THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES


Kids Club


Easter time is here again!  Kids Club will be open from Monday, 14th April to Thursday, 17th April.  The application forms are now available. 


If you would like your child/children to come and join in the fun, please contact Clare or Lucy on 07940 555 263 or collect a form from 


the Kids Club.











ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
2L�
98.75%�
KS2�
4L�
98.33%�
�
REC�
RW�
96.55%�
Year 3�
3T�
97.50%�
�
Year 1�
1T�
97.50%�
Year 4�
4L�
98.33%�
�
Year 2�
2L�
98.75%�
Year 5�
5J�
97.41%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6G�
96.55%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
 1A   �
1 LATE�
KS2 Winners�
6G�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
2W�
14 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
3B�
13 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�



HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is ----------.  Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1	--    KS2	--





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	1A 	KS2	4L

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Outdoor Education


REMINDER: 


Please ensure that your child has a change of footwear for Outdoor Education, 


either wellingtons or trainers.


Thank you.





SCHOOL FUND�School Fund contributions are now due -


£5 per family per term.


Thank you for your support.





Easter Violin Concert


For all pupils who play violin – 


Easter concert is on Friday, 4th April at 7pm – 8.30pm.


St George’s Church, 1 Westbourne Crescent, B15 3DQ





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year.    Please send vouchers to the school office.


Thank you!!





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








“Together we are stronger"








